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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka warmly welcomes the delegation of Tajikistan and appreciates the presentation made. 
We commend Tajikistan’s progress in protecting and promoting human rights since its last UPR. These include the signature of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD), achievements in further eradication of poverty, and the establishment of a National Commission on the Rights of the Child.

We welcome, in particular, the important policy measures taken by the Government to strengthen the human rights framework, such as the formulation of the National Human Rights Strategy, the 2021–2023 action plan, and the strengthening of the Commissioner for Human Rights.
Whilst appreciating the progress already achieved, in a constructive spirit, Sri Lanka recommends that Tajikistan: 
1. Works towards the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) in consultation with national stakeholders and in line with national priorities;   

2. Further enhances access to health including the promotion of maternal and infant health;   

3. Continues to advance the rights of women and their increased participation in public life, through the National Development Strategy and other national programs.
We wish Tajikistan every success in its UPR engagement. 
